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Once again, this was a more than enjoyable event.  Outside on the veranda much laughter 

and chatting took place. The smell of the wonderful and various meats and sausages on 

the braai filled the air, and soon everyone was lipping their lips and downing the beers, 

wine and bubbly. 

 

Thanks must be given to Rolf and Doreen for organising the refreshments, and also many 

thanks to all concerned who organised the tables & chairs, the braai, etc. Special thanks 

must be given to Käthy Hunziker for her wonderful and more than scrumptious Swiss 

Christmas cookies.  

 

Philippe took the opportunity to introduce four new members to the Swiss Club Natal, as 

well as three guests and they were made to feel most welcome. Philippe also thanked all 

Committee Members for their input in this event. 

 

The weather was pretty kind to us and although 

the sun did not shine in the garden, certainly the 

sun shone upon us in the manner of live music on 

the veranda! One of the new members, Kéch 

Sanchez gave us some wonderful renditions on his 

guitar and also the pan pipes, and we look forward 

to further renditions at future events.  

                      Thank you Kéch. 

 

This year Father Christmas got caught up in the snow and was unable to make his delivery, 

however, out of nowhere came the present for a young lady called Skye, and also for rather 

more ‘mature’ attendees Käthy & Beat and yours truly! 

 

Thank you to all Members who take time to enjoy logging onto our website and a reminder 

that Fritz is always looking for interesting and amusing articles to put onto this website. 

 

Warm Christmas Wishes for Good Health and Happiness to you all over the Festive Season 

and in 2019. 

 

Kindest seasonal regards. 

 

SHEILA 
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